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EMPLOYMENT LAWSCENE ALERT: HOW TO
AVOID BECOMING A WAGE AND HOUR
MISCLASSIFICATION HEADLINE

Employers who label their employees as overtime exempt should be cautioned by a recent
settlement out of a Florida federal court. The case, Lytle et al. v. Lowe’s Home Centers Inc. et
al., 12-CV-01848 (M.D. Fla.), was premised on the allegation that plaintiff Lizeth Lytle and a
class of similarly situated employees were improperly classified as exempt from the Fair
Labor Standards Act (“FLSA”) overtime requirements.

The FLSA requires that employees must be paid overtime for all hours worked in excess of
forty hours per workweek, unless the employee is exempt. Exempt employees include those
who qualify as a bona fide executive, administrative, or professional. Simply being paid on a
salary basis does not, by itself, determine the exempt status of an employee. Rather, beyond
the requirement that an employee be paid on a salary basis of not less than $455 per week,
an employee’s job duties must satisfy the criteria to qualify under either the executive,
administrative, or professional exemption. Importantly, job titles do not determine exempt
status.

In the Lytle case, the class alleged that, although classified by their employer as exempt,
their duties did not rise to the level required by the FLSA duties tests. The plaintiffs argued
that, despite their managerial description as “Human Resource Manager,” none had the
ability to make meaningful decisions, nor did they supervise employees; instead, their job
duties included tasks such as operating cash registers, cleaning bathrooms, greeting
customers, and sweeping floors. The employer denied that it violated any laws; however, it
agreed to, and the Court approved, a $3.5 million class settlement and a $1.3 million
attorney fee award.

Employers who have classified their employees as “exempt” from overtime pay should not
simply rely on the fact that an employee is being paid on a salary basis or that his or her job
title may imply executive or administrative job responsibilities. Instead, employers should
make sure that the actual job duties of each employee claimed as exempt meet the
particular job duties of an executive, administrative, or professional employee. Drafting and
keeping up-to-date written job descriptions that accurately describe an employee’s actual job
responsibilities is an important step in making sure that employees are properly classified as
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“exempt” or “non-exempt” and helping your company avoid becoming another wage and
hour collective action headline.



